
 

 

June 2020 

Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Bill Ahrens                                         (314) 913-3819 

Vice President – Mitch Galatioto                           (314) 234-5141 

Secretary – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Jim West                        (618) 498-9058 

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired                         (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (314) 749-4029 

Mitch Galatioto                          (314) 234-5141                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/


 

Phantom Flyers RC Club Meeting Minutes  

 

Phantom Flyers RC Club Meeting Minutes –18 May 2020 
 
The May club meeting was considered non-essential and canceled in consideration of the 
coronavirus. 
 
Stay safe everyone! 
 
Ed White 
Club Secretary 
 

 

The Club Officers wanted us to know; 

 

The gate lock was giving us some trouble but it appears that the lubricant has soaked in and it 

seems to be working now.  

 

 

 

Membership, 

I am pleased to announce the return to our club meeting.   

 

I would like to start at 6:00 or 6:30 as some do not like driving in the dark.   

 

You can wear a mask if you want, but I will not make it mandatory.    

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me.  

 

Thanks very much, 

Bill Ahrens  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Quarantine Project Douglas D-558-1 

Part2 (Kevin Cox) 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The 3 sections of the fuselage are temporarily glued together and the hatch has been cut out for 

the FMS 80mm EDF unit. The forward section, from the nose to the rear of the canopy, will have a 

1/64th thick ply liner for the battery area support. This was because to get the 6S battery to fit will 

require removal of all the foam the in that area. 

I did a mock-up with a vertical fin and found out my drawings didn’t match up to the photos of the 

actual aircraft. I had to fudge a few things but it looks closer to scale. A canopy was also carved 

out of foam and will be used as a plug for vacuum forming later. 

 

I also used Fusion 360 CAD to design a tail cone so my 3D printer could do the work and I could 

brush up on my weak 3D CAD skills. 

 

  

    



 

 

5 hours later the part is done! The weight is a hefty 1.6 oz so depending on CG balance needs I may 

use it for a plug for vacuum-forming.  

 

Below is the mock-up. The new vertical and its spine needs more shape tweaking as well as the 

canopy. The tail cone is just taped on for appearance. It is a fairly long model!  

 



 

2020 Mowing schedule is now available! 

 

  Please find attached the mowing schedule for this year.  It covers June to mid October.  Mower 

contact information is included on a second page. Please print and save the schedule for future 

reference.  A copy of the schedule will be posted on the club web site.  We have 16 mowing 

volunteers this year.  Teams of three mean there is a new round of mowing after five sessions.  I 

set the schedule by assigning random numbers to each name, sorting by the random number, and 

inserting three names in order for each week.  I repeated the sequence four times to cover the 

remaining mowing season.   

     I have delayed posting a schedule for a couple of reasons.  First, the Covid-19 health crisis 

caused the field to be closed for some time. So let me remind everyone to maintain safe health 

practice while at the field.  However, if we can't keep three mowers six feet apart on six acres, we 

have real problems. 

     Second, the field suffered some vandalism over the winter leaving some vehicle tracks in the 

grassy areas off each end of the runway, and nearer the road off the south end of the parking 

area.  I would advise mowing these areas by following the track on a tangent to the ruts; This is far 

more comfortable than mowing across the ruts.  It is not the most efficient method, but is easier 

on the back side.  If anyone finds mowing these areas too uncomfortable, feel free to let me know 

and I will cut the damaged areas at the next opportunity. 

     The red Zero-Turn mower has been equipped with a fuel cutoff valve to prevent flooding and 

hard starting of the engine.  I have posted some photos in the storage shed showing the valve 

located near the left rear wheel.  Please remember to close the valve once the mower is parked 

back in the shed. 

     I want to take this opportunity to remind mowers to check engine oil level before mowing.  The 

proper method is to remove the dipstick, wipe it dry, then reinsert it back into the fill tube 

without screwing the dipstick down.  Oil level within the hatched area of the dipstick is within 

limits. 

     As field manager, I want to thank each of you for volunteering.  Please contact me with any 

issues relative to the equipment. 

 

Don Grzina 

Field Manager 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 



 

        



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 
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